## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

January 18, 2017

## REPRESENTATIVE HEATHER SCOTT SEEKS RECONCILLIATION

Asks House Leadership to work with all Representatives.

Representative Heather Scott issued the following statement ahead of today's Republican Caucus Meeting.

"There is a pressing need for the House to bring about reconciliation that is badly needed and that, I trust, we all desire. Allowing the circumstances surrounding me to spin further out of control will not serve the interests of the House or the people of Idaho. Our constituents deserve better than for us to continue being sidetracked by things that don't affect them."

In retrospect, I should have chosen my words more carefully. I apologize, again, to every member of House and I commit to be more diligent in speaking in the voice and words of a statesman in all of my conversations.

As part of our joint effort I hope the whole House can find ways to keep the sphere of offense from growing any further. As that sphere grows it will only create further division. That will serve no one. I have sought to apologize to several Representatives in personal meetings. I am prepared to meet privately with anyone who, like me, wants to reach full reconciliation.

"From Speaker Bedke and the rest of Leadership, I request application of your best leadership skills to bring about the reconciliation that is needed. Please encourage every Representative to work to bring the House back into order so we can tend to our real business. Specifically, I ask that Leadership work with everyone to keep this whole thing from spinning further out of control."

###